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TYLER STREET PROJECT UPDATE 

April 30, 2025 
 
Greetings Uptown Property and/or Business Owners, 
 
Thank you for your patience and support as we make much-needed repairs to pedestrian and vehicle 
access along Tyler Street. The project is moving at a faster pace than originally anticipated and will be 
completed by the end of May.  
 
The City will close Tyler Street between Lawrence and Jefferson Street to all vehicular traffic starting 
Monday, May 5 until Friday, May 9 in order to prepare the road surface and pave the road. The closure 
is necessary to prepare the street for paving and allowing curing time for cement treatments and 
asphalt paving. Pedestrians will still be able to access businesses along the corridor and the closure will 
not impact the Saturday Farmers Market. The sidewalks, bulbouts, and new ramps have been completed 
for the project. Paving the road surface is the last major phase for this project, with striping of the 
parking stalls and lanes occurring approximately two weeks after paving. 

 
Project Timeline 
Work will occur between 7:00am and 6:00pm, dates are subject to change. 

• Week of 4/27: Intermittent closures with flaggers to grind out existing pavement. 

• Monday 5/5: Apply a cement treated base to the road bed.  

• Tuesday 5/6: Cement treatment will cure. 

• Wednesday 5/7: Pave Tyler Street (Lawrence to Jefferson). 

• Thursday 5/8: Pave the side streets spurs at each intersection. 

• Friday 5/9: Re-open the street. 

• End of May: Add road markings, including striping the bike lanes and parking stalls. 
 
 

Stay Connected 
We understand that construction impacts businesses and 
residents, and we will mitigate the impact of the road closure to 
accessing businesses and driveways as much as possible. Property 
owners and residents should call (253) 307-2301 to inquire about 
their driveway closures, which will reach the City’s contractor 
who is directing traffic in and out of the project area during 
paving.  Project Manager, Laura Parsons, P.E., is available for 
questions about the project at lparsons@cityofpt.us. Please refer 
to our project webpage for more information about this and other 
work along the Tyler Lawrence Street corridor: 
cityofpt.us/engagept/page/lawrence-and-tyler-streets-project 
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